BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES
April 25, 2007

PRESENT:
Susan Atwater



Anna Marie Brown
Charles Wimberley


Deb Giampolo

Joe Palladino



Barry Towers

Frank Goeckler – Elite Management

Call to Order – President Deb Giampolo called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.

Approval of the Minutes

The reading of the minutes was waived, a copy having been emailed to the members of the Board, corrected and re-emailed.  It was moved and seconded to approve the minutes, as they appeared in the email.

Financial Report

There is $60,000 in the reserve account.  Overall, all the Conservancy is under budget.

Property Manager Report

· Meeting House Siding – Project has been delayed due to weather.

· Pool Fencing – Completed

· Bridge Railing – Completed

· Cabana Projects – The doors are done and the stalls are being painted.

· Pool Attendants – Elite Management has applications from several candidates and a decision will be made.
Homeowner Forum

· Joe Sikora noted that there is no grass on the outfield of the ballfield.  There is also no reason to plant grass because there is no irrigation system.  Currently, there are clumps of weeds.  Mowing should be done on an “as needed” basis.  Temporary “PRIVATE PROPERTY” signs are going up this week.  The permanent signs are on order.  Currently, the field must be self policed.  Also, a resident should be included in the activity, thereby holding a resident accountable.  He would like to examine the use of a pass or card of some kind to establish residency within the Conservancy.
· Country Walk residents had issues with the snow removal process from this past winter and would like clarity of the process.  Russo will be invited in the August/September timeframe to explain the process.
· Danine Timpson asked about checks being sent to the Conservancy worth two months of Conservancy fees for “startup” money.  Frank Goeckler explained that this money goes into the Country Walk Reserve Fund which is a savings account for new subdivisions.  Warren Johnson also stated that this is a state law and that our condo documents also state this as well.

· Ruth Casagrande noted some concern regarding mold on some roofs.

· A suggestion was made to have a community message board by the pool.
· Bonnie Farmer noted that the Walden Woods sign is nicely done.
· Joe Palladino raised the issue of financing for the ongoing fence replacement project.  The issue at hand is to get a decision from our Conservancy attorney regarding borrowing funds for capital expenditures of any individual council.  A vote was taken by Board members to allocate funding for the decision from the attorney.  The allocation passed with a vote of 5 yes and 1 no.

· A question was raised regarding the person or persons responsible for content of the newsletter.

Adjournment

It was moved and seconded that the meeting be adjourned at 8:00 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Charles Wimberley – Secretary

Approved:

Deb Giampolo – President

